
 

  QUARTERLY NEWS  
FROM TUCSON CHAPTER DAR Dispatch 

Dear Tucson Chapter Members:  

Change. It means to “make different,” “modify,” or “replace.” We  
have plenty of change since the recent 131st Continental Congress.  
We have a new National administration, new State Chairs, and a  
new State Regent. And, you have a new Tucson Chapter Regent.  

A heartfelt thanks to Sherry Hardy for her outstanding leadership over the past few years. 
She has left me with a strong and vibrant Chapter and big shoes to fill. 

As a member of DAR for 24 years, I have had some wonderful experiences but becoming 
your Regent tops them all. It is an honor and pleasure to serve you. I will do my absolute 
best to serve you, serve the community, and be as helpful as possible to each of you.  

Tucson is my hometown – I grew up and have lived all but seven years of my life here. Our 
community is immensely important to me. Since most of you live here as well, I know you 
realize that Tucson and Pima County are something special. I hope that feeling of pride 
about “our hometown” makes you want to serve our community as well. I ask your help to 
make the next two years full of happy times as we serve our community together. Every little 
bit helps. 

Thank you to those Tucson Daughters who have committed to leadership roles on DAR 
committees. Most of our chairs are new, and they will be asking for your help. Please say yes. 
Find your DAR passion, and you will not be sorry.  

As I write, there are still a few areas that need leadership:  

• Literacy: help a child learn to read 
• Conservation: plant a pollinator friendly garden 
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“Cling to wisdom – she will protect 
you. Love her – she will guard you.  

Getting wisdom is the most important 
thing you can do!  

And with your wisdom, develop 
common sense and good judgement.” 

– Proverbs 4: 6-7 

Motto:  
Some days are diamonds,  

others are rocks. 
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Tucson Chapter members and friends/family 
participated in two Tucson-area activities on 
Memorial Day– a parade at Tucson Estates and a 
Memorial Service at East Lawn Palms Cemetery. 

Celebrating Our New “Stars” 
We’re so excited to welcome our new members (and their Patriots) who joined our 
chapter from April 6 through August 5, 2022. Welcome to the Tucson Chapter! 

• Commemorative events: celebrate 250 years since 
the Boston Tea Party – maybe we can have a Tea 
Party to celebrate its success?  

My personal goal is to provide opportunities for you to 
participate in a service area in which you are interested. I 
will be focusing on Women’s Issues, Education, and 
Historic Preservation this year. And, a reminder that every 
hour you spend in Service to America should be logged 
on the National website. 

We’ve identified a wide variety of luncheon speakers for 
this year’s meetings. I hope you enjoy the speakers we’ve 
asked to share their knowledge and experiences in their 
chosen professions.  

 

As we move through my term, please know that I will 
never ask you to do anything I would not do myself. But, I 
cannot do it alone – if all of us pitch in, it will make 
everyone’s load a lot lighter.  

My personal motto is “some days are diamonds, others are 
rocks”; so in the spirit of our President General Pamela 
Edwards Rouse Wright’s chosen theme (Celebrate Stars & 
Stripes Forever), let us STAR and develop STRIPES of 
history-making memories right here in Tucson, Arizona.  

In DAR friendship, 

Jocelyn “Jo” Clark 

To expand your knowledge of DAR, consider taking the Members Course, New 
Horizons Course, and/or Committee Leaders Course.  

To expand your knowledge of genealogy, consider taking one of the GEP (Genealogy 
Education Programs) Courses. See a chapter officer for more information on how to 
sign up for these programs. 

Jessica Agredano – Ezra Wilson, MA, CPL 

Eileen Blanset – Israel Stone, MA, PVT 

Kathleen Carter – Jean Chrysostome 
Dessaint DIT St Pierre, CD 

Nancy Dobyns – Charles Anderson, VA 

Susan Dobyns – Charles Anderson, VA 

Jennifer Dukes – Ezra Wilson, MA, CPL 

Brynn Holden – Ezra Wilson, MA, CPL 

Jean Thomas – Abraham Thomas, 
VA/PA, PVT 

Barbara Wiles – Ephraim Dains, CT, PVT  
Heather Lowden –Abel Buell, VT, SOL 

Christina Petrauskas – Josiah Grimmett, 
VA, PVT 

Claire Scheuren – Christopher W. Fox, 
NY, MAJ 

Jolene Swanson – Ezra Wilson, MA, CPL 

Our “Stars”  
Who’ve Completed NSDAR Courses  

Eileen Blanset – Members Course 

Pat Brutscher – New Horizons 

Rachael Charboneau – Members 
C  

Jo Clark – Committee Leaders Course 

Susan Peters – Members Course  

Karen Winchester – GEP5 & GEP7 



 

   Delegate Reports from 131st Continental Congress – Washington, DC 
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Several things come to mind when I think 
about Continental Congress. If you have 
never attended you really should consider 
it. I have attended a few times in the past 
but this one was by far my most favorite.  

Wanting to fully immerse myself in all 
things Continental Congress my 
adventures for the week began early 
Tuesday morning as I volunteered to work 
at the Registration table. This was fun, 
informative, and best of all I got to see 
everyone when they first arrived. One 
could feel the excitement as women from 
all 50 states and units overseas checked in 
and graced the halls of our beautiful 
headquarters for the first time in over two 
years. Two events of special significance 
for me happened on Thursday. First, at the 
Thursday morning business session it was 
my honor to serve as the representative for 
Tucson Chapter to receive recognition for 
our 5th Place Chapter Achievement Award 
for 2019. Then at Thursday evening’s 
Education Awards Night ceremony, I 
actually performed in the All-American 
DAR Chorus. It was such a thrill to join 
with so many beautiful voices to sing 
tributes to our nation. Definitely 
something I hope to do again! 

As a delegate it was my honor to vote on 
Saturday morning, July 2, and I am happy 
to report that our new President General, 
Executive Officers, and Vice Presidents 
General were installed on Sunday, July 3, 
2022.  

My final thoughts – seize the day if you 
ever have the opportunity to attend 
Continental Congress! You will not regret 
it for moment.  

I have been a member of DAR for seven years. This was my first trip to Congress.  

To appreciate everything that goes on at Congress you need a working baseline knowledge 
of DAR. Business casual is fine during the day. Formal attire is required at night. Attend 
the opening ceremony in the morning. There is something magnificent about the President 
General raising her arms and watching this huge flag unfurl from the ceiling that takes 
one’s breath away. The pomp and preciseness of the flag ceremony, the entry of the 
officers, and the opening ceremony tells that it is an old tradition. Look up the history of 
Constitutional Hall and all the important events that have been held there so you can 
appreciate the surroundings. That said the building is cold so bring a sweater.  

The Arizona seating is directly across from the stage so bring binoculars. Be on time, the 
doors are blocked until the next break. Sign up for every lunch and activity possible, ASAP. 
I tried for five but only got three. Each one was outstanding and made me proud to be a 
DAR member to support these projects.  

If you’re having any issues with National bring them to Congress to get resolved. I had e-
mail problems with an overseas unit resolved and verification that I could purchase a 
certain pin that I had been trying for a year both resolved under 10 minutes each.  

(continued on page 4) 

Tucson Chapter Daughters Rachael Charboneau, Dawn Graffam, Pattie Holter, and Linda Magellan traveled to Washington, 
D.C. to take part in NSDAR’s 131st Continental Congress. Back after a two-year COVID-induced hiatus, our Tucson Daughters 
were treated to all the pomp and circumstance at newly renovated Constitution Hall and share their experiences below. Linda 
received our 2019 national award on stage at Congress this year. All 2021 Chapter achievements are listed on pages 10 and 11. 

It was my distinct honor to represent the Tucson Chapter at the DAR Continental 
Congress in Washington, D.C. this summer. This was my first time attending Continental 
Congress, and I had a wonderful time. 

I really didn’t know what to expect when I arrived. My first observation was realizing the 
amount of work and effort that went into putting on this event. Everything was very well 
organized and coordinated. The evening events were very interesting with many different 
speakers, and I enjoyed listening to the different military bands.  

The second observation was watching all the really great women that were there. At every 
session you would sit down and get to know your DAR sisters from different parts of the 
country and the world. I sat next to women from Georgia, North Carolina, South Carolina, 
etc., and the list goes on. They all had different stories to share, and I loved listening to 
them. I made some new friends, saw some old friends, and got to know my DAR sisters 
from Tucson even better.  

My last observation was that I realized that I was a part of a much larger group that loves 
this country as much as I do. 

I hope, God willing, to return next summer. I am hoping that we can gather a big group to 
represent our Chapter. I feel like I grew a lot from this experience, but I still have much 
more to learn. 
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Thursday, September 8 – Board 
of Directors Meeting @ 10am 
St. Alban’s Church, Rm. 10 

Thursday, September 22 – 
Membership Meeting @ 
11:30am 
“Celebrate Constitution Week” 
Wear Colonial Dress 
 Carol Schultz  
& Special Guest: Irm Cejka 
 Linda Bryant to intro  
St. Alban’s Church, Parish Hall 

Tuesday, October 11 – NSDAR 
National Day of Service 

Thursday, October 13 – Board of 
Directors Meeting @ 10am 
St. Alban’s Church, Rm. 10 

Thursday, October 20 – 
Membership Meeting @ 
11:30am:  
“Chaco Culture of the Southwest”  
 Linden Hickey 
& Special Guest Speaker: 
 Sallie Lavorn, AZ State Regent 

St. Alban’s Church, Parish Hall 

Thursday, November 10 – Board 
of Directors Meeting @ 10am: 
St. Alban’s Church, Rm. 10 

Tuesday, November 15 – 
American History Essays Due to 
Chair 

Thursday, November 17 – 
Membership Meeting @ 11:30am:  
Recognition of Years of Membership  
Pattie Holter 
& Special Guest Speaker: 
Donna Norden (co-owner/chef of 
now closed Café Terra Cotta) 

St. Alban’s Church, Parish Hall 

Thursday, December 1 – Board of 
Directors Meeting @ 10am 
St. Alban’s Church, Rm. 10 

Saturday, December 10 – 
Membership Meeting @ 11:30am  
Special Guest Speaker: 
 Catherine Young, C.A.R. President 
Ventana Canyon Golf & Racquet Club 

TBD: Wreaths Across America 

The night sessions had important 
persons from all across the United 
States involved in projects around the 
world. I didn’t know DAR participated 
in any of these projects such as 
restoring the palace in Hawaii or 
maintaining American cemeteries on 
foreign soil. I was so proud and proud 
that I had a part.  

DAR Headquarters is an old building 
that meets the definition of handicap 
accessible but is not handicap friendly. 
The handicap entrance is through the 
loading dock in the back. The hallways 
and doorways are narrow.  

I saw the period rooms. Though at my 
age it’s more like looking back at my 
childhood.  

I enjoyed my Congress experience and 
am glad I attended. I think it is 
something every Daughter should. 

Tucson Chapter 2nd Vice-Regent Pattie 
Holter, Recording Secretary Dawn Graffam, 
and 1st Vice-Regent Linda Magellan on the 

steps of Constitution Hall at Congress 

The Official Program for the  
131st Continental Congress 2022 (above)  

and a vintage photo (below) 
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As Secretary of the Board in Tucson Chapter, Daughters 
of the American Revolution, I was excited to attend the 
131st Continental Congress in D.C. for the first time. 
Flying in on June 28, I made plans to peruse the open state 
rooms from the basement to the third floor of the 
Memorial Continental Hall. Try as I might, I could not 
find the Arizona Room. Asking around, I discovered that 
they needed our room for registration, and our stuff was 
placed temporarily in storage. Mystery solved.  

That week, I wanted to listen and learn all about what 
differences these women are making in America. I 
attended all the Morning Business Sessions, the Patriotic 
and Education Luncheons, AZ Delegate Meeting, 
Opening Night, Education Awards, Historic Preservation, 
and Defense Night Ceremonies, Golden West Tea, sat in 
the Arizona Box with State Regent Morgan Elliott, and 
even visited the Hillwood Estate Museum Gardens with 
friends. It was spectacular! I learned so much about what 
other DAR chapters are doing in their communities and 
the nation.  

Saturday was extra special. We were gathered inside near 
the taxis at the J.W. Marriott at 4:30 PM. As we snapped a 
few pictures of us all dressed up, in burst a woman in 
white. “Hi!” she exclaimed. “You must be the Kobley 
family.” It was the first of two of the President General’s 
pages. I was invited as a VIP to the Van Buren Reception 
for one of the evenings speakers, Evan Kobley, prior to 
Defense Night. The 17-year-old served as President of 
A.S.C.A.R. and had won the prestigious award of National 
Outstanding Youth Volunteer for exemplary service in 
caring for America’s Veterans. A President General’s page 
was assigned to his family consisting of Evan, mom and 
dad, and another page was assisting Evan’s sister, myself, 
and another guest. Evan’s mom, Henrietta Kobley of Four 
Peaks Chapter, has been my best friend for nearly 40 years 
and introduced me to DAR. I had assisted in a small 
portion of Evan’s impressive state project and was so 
honored to be there for him and his family in person.  

As the eight of us ceremoniously walked down to the 
corner to load up in two taxi cabs, I no longer had to 
imagine how Senators and Representatives in D.C. feel 
being whisked to and from fancy evening events.  

One of our pages was Jamie Durham Burchfield from 
Texas. She has two sons in C.A.R. and was a dual 
CAR/DAR when she began her journey. She was Guest 
Hospitality in D.C., but with Evan as President of 
A.S.C.A.R., it was fitting that she was assigned to him. Ms. 
Burchfield may be a Senior Regional VP this year and is 
currently the National Chair for Service to America for 
President General Wright.  

As we arrived at Continental Congress, the pages escorted 
us past the stanchions that held the masses back and signed 
us into the President General’s Reception Room. The room 
was beautifully appointed, and the tan custom carpet with 
blue and red décor was stunning. There stood our 
President General, Mrs. Denise Doring VanBuren, with a 
photographer busily positioning guests to stand in front of 
the fireplace mantle.  

In the background stood an enormous gold-leafed mirror. 
Our eyes searched the room. Portraits, blue and gold 
draperies, an antique chandelier with a golden eagle 
hovered over a polished table with a fresh bouquet of 
flowers. Purses and phones were thrust upon me as the 
page motioned for the family to assemble for pictures with 
Mrs. VanBuren. We could not believe we were mingling 
with her grandson, son, daughter-in-law, and an array of 
impressive upcoming speakers with dazzling resumes.  

(continued on page 6) 
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Dawn Graffam (continued from page 5) 

After the pictures, the pages hurried us through adjacent 
corridors to the Hall and directed us to the second row 
down front and Evan up to the stage. It was chilly on the 
stage, and he was glad to be wearing a tuxedo. The pages 
informed us after the ceremony they would escort us back 
to the President General’s Reception Room and out to the 
awaiting taxis; I could get used to VIP treatment. Placed 
next to the wife of Pat Scannon of Project Recover, the 
Society of the Honor Guard Tomb of the Unknown Solider 
and the American Battle Monuments Commission, we 
excitedly chatted prior to the ceremony.  

Keynote remarks provided by General Mark Milley, 
Chairman of the Joint Chiefs of Staff, who was honored 
with the DAR Patriot Award were inspiring. Evan’s 
acceptance speech was terrific, and we were close enough 
to notice every little smile and gesture from General Milley 
and Mrs. VanBuren. Kristine Wood, the National Chair 
DAR Service for Veterans, is pictured with the President 
General and Evan below.  

Afterwards, General Milley made a beeline to Evan, and we 
later learned that he had gifted Evan with a Challenge 
Coin. What a night! This officer is grateful to be a part of 
something as positive for our nation as DAR.  

Evan Kobley, A.S.C.A.R. Past President flanked by 
President General VanBuren and Kristine Wood, the 

National Chair DAR Service for Veterans, receiving the 
prestigious award of National Outstanding Youth 

Volunteer for exemplary service in caring for America’s 
Veterans. 

Friends for 40 nearly years, 
Dawn and Henrietta, among the 
VIPs in the President General’s 
Reception Room 

General Milley greeting Evan and 
gifting him with a Challenge Coin. 

Linda, Dawn, 
and Pattie in 
the center of 

the festivities. 

The Arizona State 
Society was well-
represented at the 
131st Continental 
Congress. Can 
you spot our four 
Tucson Chapter 
delegates? 
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Showing respect for the Flag of the United States of 
America is very important to me. My parents instilled the 
importance of respect for our flag from an early age. My 
peers and their parents would never have allowed us to 
disrespect the flag.  

I would like to review some of the basics of showing 
respect for the symbol of what our forefathers and 
foremothers created for us. Highlighted below is a very 
brief review of “The Flag Code” distributed by the 
National Society Daughters of the American Revolution, 
Washington D.C. from the United States Code, Title 36, 
Chapter 10, and Patriotic Customs.  

Conduct During the Playing of the National Anthem 

When the national anthem is played, all persons should 
stand at attention facing the flag with the right hand over 
their heart. Those in military uniform give the military 
salute. 

The Pledge of Allegiance  

The Pledge: “I pledge allegiance to the Flag of the United 
State of America, and to the Republic for which it stands, 
one Nation under God, indivisible, with liberty and justice 
for all.”  

Time and Occasions for Display 

The universal custom to display the flag is only from 
sunrise to sunset on buildings and stationary flagstaff in 
the open. However, for patriotic effect, it may be displayed 
24 hours a day if properly illuminated during dark hours. 
It should not be displayed during severe weather 
conditions. It should be displayed on special holidays, 
such as New Year’s Day (Jan 1), Inauguration Day (Jan 
20), Martin Luther King Jr.’s Birthday (celebrated on the 
third Monday of Jan), Lincoln and Washington Birthdays 
(celebrated on the third Monday of Feb), Easter Sunday 
(date varies); Mother’s and Father’s Day (second Sunday 
of May and June respectively), Memorial Day-half-staff 
until noon (last Monday in May), Flag Day (June 14); 
Independence Day (July 4), Labor Day (first Monday in  

Sept), Constitution Day (Sept 17), Veterans Day (Nov 11), 
Thanksgiving Day (fourth Thursday in Nov), and 
Christmas Day (Dec 25). 

The flag should be displayed daily on the main 
administration building of every public institution. It 
should be at every polling place on elections days, and at 
every school when school is in session.  

Displaying the Flag 

The Flag of the United States of America has the highest 
position, if with displayed with another flag, and is placed 
to the right of the speaker at a podium. It may not touch 
the ground. When hung, the blue section containing the 
white stars (the ‘union’) should at the first position top. It 
must not be displayed down unless in case of dire distress 
or extreme danger.  

Proper Disposition of the Flag of the United States 

When a flag is soiled, worn, and torn it should be taken 
down, replaced, and held until it may be delivered to an 
agency which will ensure its proper disposal, such as the 
worn flag storage container at the Murphy-Wilmot Library 
in Tucson.  

If a flag is ever found lying on the ground, especially with 
signs of mutilation, defacement, burns, etc., it should be 
picked up (be aware of safety to do so) and held for proper 
disposal.  

___________________________________ 

I fly the Flag of the United States of America at my home 
daily, and feel strongly that it is due our highest respect. It 
hurts me to see blatant and severe desecration of our 
nation’s symbol. I am pained when I see people’s disregard 
for the flag during the playing of our National Anthem. To 
me, as a Daughter of the American Revolution, distressing, 
disappointing, and painful are descriptions of my feelings 
about this type of behavior. While I believe in the values of 
freedom of speech, I also believe that disrespect to our dear 
Stars & Stripes is unconscionable. (PM) 
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Enjoy these photos from some of the activities that took place over our summer break. We hope you’re refreshed and ready to 
hit the ground running in support of Chapter Regent Jo Clark’s agenda for her term. 

At long last, Karen Winchester 
presents Barbara Salyer with her pin 

for being 2020’s Outstanding 
Volunteer Genealogist. (above) Dawn Graffam and Karen Winchester 

wondering if their “babies” were ever this little! 
(left) In-gathering of baby shower gifts for the VA – 
Board Members Linda Magellan, Mary Grasky, Pattie 
Holter, and Jo Clark look over the gifts. 

Tucson Daughters Jo 
Clarke and Dawn 
Graffam carried the 
banner at the 4th of July 
Parade on Mt. Lemmon 
(left). 

Dr. Rudy Byrd, SAR 
Arizona Society Past 
President marched with 
two young patriots 
(below). 

Parliamentarian Carole Wothe, second from right, 
presents the new Chapter Board at the May 
Installation of Officers and Memorial Service. 

Committed Book Club 
members met during the 
summer – Chair Pat 
Brutscher joins via video 
while she’s summering 
in Minnesota! 



 

 

 

 

  

Tucson Chapter co-hosted the August “Happy Talk” State Society Fall Workshop in Tucson – we helped with registration and 
provided table decorations and favors at evening festivities. 

Awards keep rolling in – see the following 
pages for an updated list of Tucson 
Chapter’s National, Regional, State, and 
Chapter awards. 
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Tucson Chapter volunteers (wo)manned the 
registration desk and attended officer-specific 
workshops during the two-day event. 

Regent Jo Clarke was 
honored at the Head 

Table for the Saturday 
banquet and received a 
poster commemorating 
the 247th Birthday of the 

Tucson Presidio. 

Chapter members dressed up 
and ready for the semi-formal 
dinner on Saturday night. 



 

We Couldn’t Be Prouder! 
The kudos keep rolling in – we recently received the following awards from the National Society, the Southwest Division, and the Arizona State 
Society. Congratulations! 

 
National Society DAR Awards: 
• One Hundred Percent Participation in President General's Project 

Certificate and Flag Ribbon 

• Chapter Achievement Award Level 1 

• DAR Project Patriot Committee - Outstanding Chapter Service and 
Support 

• DAR Service for Veterans Committee - Outstanding Chapter Support of 
Honor Flights 

• Patriot Records Project Committee - Joanne Stone for Outstanding 
Service as a Volunteer 

• America 250 Membership Task Force Committee - Paige Faries for App 
Angel 2021-22 Completed 5 plus Applications 

Southwest Division Awards: 
• Commemorative Events Committee Second Place for Outstanding 

Chapter Report - Sherry Hardy 

• Public Relations and Media Committee - First Place for Outstanding 
Chapter Brochure 

• Membership Committee - Chapter Membership Resilience 

• Historic Preservation Committee - Chapter Outstanding Activity 

• Constitution Week Committee - Chapter with Most Radio Station 
Coverage 

• Volunteer Genealogist Committee - Sherri Hessick for Outstanding 
Service 

• American 250 Committee - Suzanne Ryan for Excellent State Chair 

Arizona State Society Awards:  

• Amethyst State Conference Patron - Sherry Hardy 

• Peridot State Conference Patron - Jocelyn Clark 

• Silver State Conference Patron - Linden Hickey, Ann Kellison, Linda 
Magellan 

• Copper State Conference Patron - Dawn Graffam 

• Outstanding Service as Volunteer Genealogist Committee Co-Chair - 
Karen Winchester 

ASDAR Spring Conference Awards:  
• Jane Mackey Anderson Award for the largest increase in chapter 

membership 

• Chapter Achievement Award with the highest number of points 

• Southwestern Division Awards:  

o Third Place for Outstanding Chapter Report 

o Second Place for 50th Anniversary of the Vietnam War Best Chapter 
Publication. 

Other Arizona State Certificate of Achievement Awards 
received were: 
• DARling Bees: Outstanding Service American Heritage Committee 

• Newsletter: 1st Place 

• Outstanding Chapter Brochure 2021 

• Best Chapter Report Historic Preservation Committee 

• Most Programs Historic Preservation Committee 

• Overall Activity Historic Preservation Committee 

• Excellent Membership Retention Activities During 2021 

• Outstanding Support to the Arizona Society, Children of the American 
Revolution 

• Outstanding Promotion and Support to the DAR Service for Veterans 
Committee 

• Supporting the Genealogical Records Committee. 

• Excellence in Promoting Commemorative Events and Chapter 
Participation 

• Commemorative Events: 50th Anniversary of the Vietnam War 

• Commemorative Events: 400th Anniversary of the Mayflower 

• Article in the Jan/Feb Issue of the DAR Magazine Daughters Newsletter 

• Project Patriot: Highest Monetary Donations/Value Sent 

• Outstanding project using the Flag of the U.S. as part of another 
committee program, “The Traveling Educational Trunk” Project 

• Outstanding Chapter Program Native American Heritage Month 

• Constitution Week: Largest number of radio/TV stations sent spot 
announcements to 65 radio stations and 4 TV stations 

• Constitution Week: Outstanding Chapter Report 

• Constitution Week: Outstanding Constitution Week Participation 

• Constitution Week: Number of Libraries to Host an Event: 4 

• Excellent Literacy efforts with the traveling trunks 
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Individual State Awards: 
• Volunteer Genie State Co-Chair: Karen Winchester 

• State Application Team Appreciation: Diane Lane 

• 5th Place Winner 2021-22 Year Indexing Project Patriot Records: 
Joanne Stone 

• Computer Website/Technical Expertise VIS Committee: Nicole 
Liljegren 

• Computer/Zoom/Technical Expertise VIS Committee: Linden Hickey 

• Computer/Social Media/Technical Expertise VIS Committee: Sherry 
Hardy 

• ASDAR Parliamentary Course Completion: Rachael Charboneau, 
Linden Hickey, Carol Schultz, Carole Wothe 

• Most Outstanding Chapter Chair “The Flag of the United States of 
America Committee”: Sherry Hardy 

• Outstanding Service as Tucson Chapter Regent: Sherry Hardy 

• Outstanding Service as VAVS Representative - Ann Kellison 

• Outstanding Service on the Arizona State Application Team - Diane 
Lane 

Tucson Chapter Awards From 
Honorary Regent Sherry Hardy 
For the past two years, many members have stepped up to continue DAR 
Chapter work in Service to America: 

• Mentoring Program: Jo Clark 

• Newsletter Editor: Linden Hickey 

• American Indian Committee Chair: Carol Schultz 

• Constitution Week Chair: Carol Schultz 

• National Defense Chair: Chris De La Font 

• U. S. Mail Secretary: Diana Worthen 

• Historic Preservation Work of the Blenman Inn: Margo Caylor 

• Silent Auction for ASDAR Spring Conference: Paige Faries 

• Supplemental Application Chair: Rebecca Renteria 

• VAVS Representative: Ann Kellison 

• Lineage Committee Chair: Barbara Salyer 

• Cards for Veterans: Bonnie Loftus 

• Tucson Chapter History Book: Carole Wothe 

• Children of the American Revolution: Elizabeth Barrow, Chris De La 
Font, Roberta Falbo, Beverly Giordano 

• Outstanding American History Teacher Award Chair: Dawn Graffam 

• Community Service to the Navajo Nation: Cathy Polanco 

• Webmaster: Nicole Liljegren 

• Conservation and Recycle Chair: Patricia Holter 

• American History Essay Contest Chair: Linda Magellan 

• Patriot Records Project: Joanne Stone 

• Quilts for Veterans: Anna Rutherford, Marian Blumenstetter 

• Jewelry Sale to Benefit Honor Flight: Beverly Spooner 

• Book Club: Pat Brutscher 

• DAR Schools Committee Chair: Carole Wothe 

• Fisher House Volunteers: Eileen Blanset, Mary Lyon, Carol Schultz 

• Historical Period Clothing: Shelley Upton 

• DARling Bees Chair: Priscilla Hagerty 

• DARling Bees: Ruth Avila, Lee Ann Brydges, Peggy Casey, Margo 
Caylor, Anna Mary Childs, Maggie Davis, Norma Jones, Kathy Kangas, 
Linda Magellan, Susan Peters, Mimi Pollow, Rebecca Renteria, Carol 
Schultz, Deborah Telles 
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NSDAR President General  
Pamela Edwards Rouse Wright’s Theme:  

Celebrate Stars & Stripes Forever — 
 Rejoice in our DAR Ties of Service and Friendship 


